

Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education

REGION III
SCHOOLS DIVISION OFFICE OF BATAAN

AUG 2 8 2024

DIVISION ADVISORY No. 244, s. 2024

To: Assistant Schools Division Superintendent

Chief Education Supervisors Education Program Supervisors Public Schools District Supervisors

Public Elementary and Secondary School Heads

All Others Concerned

This Office informs all concerned, that the Peace Corps (PC) will be conducting a "Tulong Guro Capacity Building Activity: Fostering a Learner-Centered Classroom" on August 31, 2024 (Saturday), 7:30am to 4:30pm at PSALM Hotel and Training Conference. Participants to this activity are the fifteen (15) teachers from Parang Elementary School and fifteen (15) Teachers from Bagac National High School-Parang.

Further, teachers who shall attend the meeting shall be eligible for Vacation Service Credits in line with DepEd Order No. 53, s. 2003 titled "Updated Guidelines on Grant of Vacation Service Credits to Teachers", subject to existing laws and guidelines.

Attached is the letter from Ms. Jessica Sucgang, Program Manager-Education Sector, for further details and inquiries.

CAROLINA S VIOLETA, EdD, CESO V

Schools Division Superintendent

In compliance with DepEd Order No. 8 s. 2013, this Division Advisory is issued not for endorsement per D.O. 28 s. 2001 only for the information of DepEd Officials, personnel as well as the concerned public.

CI10/ci28 August 28, 2024



















August 23, 2024

Dr. Carolina Violeta Schools Division Superintendent Division of Bataan Department of Education Abucay, Bataan

Cc: Ms. Jacqueline Tuazon, PC Focal Person and Education Program Supervisor
Re: U.S. Peace Corps Philippines' Community Project "Tulong Guro: Capacity Building
Activity on Fostering a Learner-Centered Classroom"

Dear Dr. Violeta,

Greetings of peace!

Peace Corps (PC) is grateful to the Division of Bataan for providing our PC trainees the opportunity to experience their community-based training in Bagac. The community has been very welcoming and supportive.

To show our gratitude to the community of teachers in Parang Elementary School and Bagac National High School, our PC trainees are implementing the "Tulong Guro Capacity Building Activity: Fostering a Learner-Centered Classroom" on August 31, 2024, from 7:30 am to 4:30 pm at PSALM Hotel and Training Conference. The participants of this capacity building activity include 15 teachers each from Parang Elementary School and Bagac National High School. PC Philippines will shoulder all expenses for the participants' transportation and meals.

We have attached the activity design, list of invited participants, the indicative schedule of the workshop and a brief description of Peace Corps' work, for your reference



Thank you and we are hoping for your endorsement of this activity. Should you have any concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me at jsucgang@peacecorps.gov or 0998.841.7687.

Sincerely,

Jessica Sucgang

Program Manager - Education Sector